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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 6 May 2024.  The 

names and votes of the panel members will be furnished upon request.  Your allegations of error 

and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and procedures 

applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board 

consisted of your application together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant 

portions of your service record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies, to include 

SECNAVINST 1650.1D, Navy and Marine Corps Awards Manual dated 17 December 1968 and 

SECNAV Manual 1650.1, Navy and Marine Corps Awards Manual dated 16 August 2019.  The 

Board also considered an advisory opinion (AO) from the Navy Department Board of 

Decorations and Medals.  Although you were offered the opportunity to provide a response to the 

AO, you chose not to do so. 

 

In your petition, you request award of the Purple Heart (PH) medal for the injuries that you 

sustained during your combat deployment to Vietnam.  Specifically, you assert that you merit the 

PH for an injury to your hand on 7 November 1970, after a pyrotechnic device that you were 

attempting to employ malfunctioned and detonated in your hand.  In support of your claim, you 

submitted a copy of the Bronze Star Medal citation that you were awarded for your actions on  

7 November 1970, copies of your previous correspondence with Headquarters, United States 

Marine Corps, on this matter, a rebuttal to the HQMC denial letters, and excerpts from your 

service medical record. 

 

As part of the Board review process, the Navy Department Board of Decorations and Medals, 

reviewed your contentions and the available records and issued an advisory opinion (AO) dated 






